
















August 31, 2020 

RE: Southeast Market Property

Dear Salt Lake City Council:

The neighborhood is very concerned about the change in zoning request being presented 

before this City Council. The Planning Department produced a simple graphic that downplays 

how big this change in zoning is. The graphic combines two buildings in the portion labeled 

‘existing building’ and only sites similar ‘example uses’. There is no mention of the occupancy 

change in the graphic. The change from allowing one, above unit to a multiplex is a huge 

difference and should be addressed. 

The Community Business zoning could make this area a Community Commercial Zone. 

The closest Community Commercial Zone and Community Business Zoning hub is the 9th and 

9th area. Trolley Square is also a Community Commercial Zone. As is State St. This zoning is too 

big for this neighborhood and could overwhelm the small homes in this area. 

This area is a low residential/mixed use zone, this zone change would not be appropriate 

for this area. This rezone has the potential to take the entire corridor into a Community 

Commercial Zone. This is a historic district and sited as an example of the character that Salt 

Lake City should maintain in the Master Plan. The residents are afraid that this rezone will 

irreversibly change the historic Liberty Wells District. 

The developer has not disclosed any solid plans for this property. While this is not 

necessary, the neighborhood would not like to see this drastic change approved without a solid 

plan. The developer is free to use the existing footprint of the existing building, it is 

grandfathered in. 

Late night hours, drive thru, motel, tavern, strip mall, gas station, cell tower or a three 

story apartment complex that could consume the entire block – these are all possible with this 

rezone and could greatly impact the historical character of the neighborhood. The planning 

department makes no mention of these possibilities. The neighborhood deserves a fair, balanced 

proposal for the City Council to vote on. This proposal is full of errors, half-truths and 

misrepresentations. 

This is the only lot in the area and full more days than it is not. Parking is difficult in the 

area and the loss of parking will impact the neighborhood residents, over a dozen of the homes 

on the block have only street parking. 

There are 10 properties on Grace Court that are on .03 acres (quarter sized lots, some of 

the houses have walls that touch). Grace Ct is a one way street that skirts this property to the 

south. They will be crippled by additional congestion and traffic on their narrow, one way street. 

The adjacent properties on Denver St are half sized lots. This neighborhood is already a densely 

housed area. 



The Southeast Market has been a good neighbor for decades. They are uncertain in their 

future and they have no faith that their ‘remodel’ is the purpose to rezone. 

The developer has no commitment to this neighborhood. The property has no 

maintenance from the owner, is in continual violation of weed growth in the boulevards and they 

have had years of ownership. The properties south of the dumpsters have filed over thirty 

complaints with the Department of Health for overfull, unsanitary and reeking dumpsters. The 

idling ordinance is not enforced with the semi-trucks that rumble the neighborhood for an hour at 

a time several times a week. There is no concern for the neighborhood by this developer. 

The proposed map amendment is not consistent with the purposes, goals, objectives, and 

policies of the city as stated in the Master Plan. Other properties in the neighborhood have 

provided plans, submitted designs and impact studies to get their rezone approved. This 

aggressive rezone has more potential to ruin this neighborhood than to help it and the developer 

has only provided flat sketches. The developer states that they “want to see what the possibilities 

are”. Under the guise of correcting a zoning error, the planning department is trying to make our 

neighborhood a Commercial Zone. I would hope that my city representatives will not sacrifice 

our historic neighborhood to development at our historic neighborhood and city’s expense. 

Sincerely, 

K Barton Moody 



February 26, 2020 

To: Salt Lake City Council 

Re: 402 & 416 East 900 South Zoning Map Amendment 

 

Dear Salt Lake City Council, 

 

The potential rezoning of the parcel at 416 E on 900 South is an ongoing issue in the historic Liberty 

Wells neighborhood. Allowing this expanded zoning designation could have a negative impact on the 

neighborhood in the following ways: 

 

 Allowing a Community Business zoning would be too burdensome for this neighborhood. 

Currently, the neighborhood is comprised of Residential Business and Commercial Neighborhood 

zonings. The establishments allowed by the existing zoning are located adjacent to our homes, are 

proportionate to/with the scale of the historic neighborhood, and these business zonings are 

encouraged by the Master Plan. A Community Business zoning in this neighborhood would 

disproportionately disturb the balance that has been set as an example of mixed use zoning that 

effectively serves the community. 

 The closest Community Business zoning is the loading dock of the Smith’s Grocery Store at 850 

East on 900 South. The 9th and 9th area and the State Street corridor are appropriate areas for a 

Community Business zoning.  

 The quality of living for the residents of Denver St and Grace Ct would be diminished by the 

proposed higher density zoning in terms of congestion. The only outlet for Grace Ct is a one way 

street that ends at the back of this property. Additional congestion could have too large a burden 

on the 30 residents that live on this small, narrow street. 

 Allowing this zoning change would set a precedent for other properties wanting and requesting the 

Community Business zoning. The developer says that they would like to see this neighborhood 

become another 9th and 9th, however the neighborhood residents would like to maintain the 

balance of mixed-use residential and business and preserve the established character of the area. 

 Transforming the whole of 900 South into a business district is dangerous to the safety of the city. 

Fire Station 5 uses 900 South many times a day for emergency service, and congesting the 

corridor would reduce valuable service transit time. 

 The neighborhood does not want to be a commercial zone, and has over 200 signatures attesting to 

their insistence not to allow this rezoning. 

 According to the Master Plan recommendation, when a property is non-conforming, the lesser of 

the two zonings should be applied. 

 The proposed plan previously submitted to the City Council had misleading representations and 

errors that should be examined before voted on by this City Council. 

  

We appreciate the careful consideration of the Salt Lake City Council in this matter that could impact the 

future development and growth of our neighborhood. We are not anti-development and have embraced 

the commercial boom in our area. We maintain the right to thrive in this area and to not be overwhelmed 

by aggressive over development. 

 

Respectfully submitted on behalf of the neighbors on Denver Street and Grace Court, 

 
Kenneth Barton Moody 

 




